PHYSICIAN HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

A Massachusetts Medical Society corporation www.physicianhealth.org

LUIS T. SANCHEZ, MD Director

December 11, 2012

860 Winter Street Waltham, MA 02451-1414 (781) 434-7404 • (800) 322-2303 Fax (781) 895-5321

Robert Harvey, Esq. Physician Health & Compliance Board of Registration in Medicine 200 Harvard Mill Square, Suite 330 Wakefield, MA 01880

RE: Michael Langan, M.D.

Dear Attorney Harvey:

Yesterday, December 10, 2012, Physician Health Services (PHS) received a revision to a laboratory test result for Dr. Michael Langan from a blood sample which he provided on July 1, 2011, which result was reported to you by letter of July 28, 2011 as positive for Phosphatidyl Ethanol (PEth). The amended report indicates that the "external chain of custody protocol [for that sample] was not followed per standard protocol."

PHS did not make a determination of relapse following that positive test, nor is PHS aware of any action taken by the Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine (MA BRM) as a result of the July 28, 2011 report. However, based on the amended report, PHS will continue to disregard the July 2011 PEth test result.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely

Luis T. Sanchez, M.

cc: Michael Langan, M.D. Gary Chinman, M.D. Kenneth Minaker, M.D. Timothy Wilens, M.D.

This information has been disclosed to you from records protected by Federal confidentiality rules (42 CFC Part 2). The Federal rules prohibit you from making any further disclosure of this information unless further disclosure is expressly permitted by the written consent of the person to whom it pertains or as otherwise permitted by 42 CFR Part 2. A general authorization for the release of medical or other information is not sufficient for this purpose. The Federal rules restrict any use of the information to ariminally investigate or prospute any alcohol or drug abuse patient.